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The Vestry Candidates are: 
Janet Daniels, Scott Koebley & Jeanne McKinny 

 

The Diocesan Convention Delegates are: 
Sallie Bear, Courtney Bixby, Dave McCallops, 

Malcolm Robbie, & George Van Buren 
 

 We will gather as a parish to elect new vestry members, hear a few brief reports,  

including a report on the Cottage Meetings, thank out-going vestry members,  

and adopt the 2018 Christ Church budget.  Please plan to join us. 

 

Diocese Canon: Title II, Canon 1, Section 3(a): In every Parish of the Diocese, 

there shall be held an Annual Meeting, for the election of members of the Vestry 

and for the transaction of such other business as may properly come before such 

meeting.  Unless otherwise provided (by Articles of Incorporation, By-Laws, or  

by Resolution), such meeting shall be held on the third Sunday of January in each 

year.   
  
Diocese Canon: Title II, Canon 1, Section 5(a): All members of the Parish 

who are communicants in good standing as defined by the Canons of the Epis-

copal Church and not being under sixteen years of age shall be qualified to vote 

in its meetings.   

   Official Notification 

 

Christ Church Episcopal 

Annual Meeting  

Sunday, January 21 at 9:15 AM 
 

Childcare Provided 

January 
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    Dear Friends, 
 

   Where does the time go?  The past year saw our Celebration of New Ministry, many staff changes, the  

   joyful celebration of our 175th anniversary, a series of fabulous cottage meetings, a very successful  

   stewardship season, and, of course, the best Christmas pageant in The Episcopal Church (okay, I might 

   be a little biased).   
 

  The question before us in this and every New Year is “How are we called to make a gospel difference in  

  the world around us?”  One of our major efforts in 2018 will be our continued work on a capital campaign  

  to do some much needed work on our beloved buildings.  At the cottage meetings last fall, there was a lot 

  of energy around the idea of doing the work on the buildings so that we can better host community groups  

  and other ministries, becoming a destination of sorts in Hudson.  One piece of that is becoming a place that  

  is known for welcoming all people, living into the diocesan motto “God loves you. No exceptions.”   

  A larger piece of making a gospel difference is making sure everyone knows that they are welcome, not 

  just to use our building, but to be part of Christ Church.  And yet another piece of making a gospel differ-  

  ence in the world is doing the research to find out who in Hudson might not feel welcome or like they  

  belong in church.   
 

  Once 2018 has flown by, my prayers is that we can look back and see the gospel difference we have made  

  in Hudson, however we decide to make that difference. 

 

  Blessings, 

  Charlotte 

     Rector’s Reflections 

 Rector’s Contact Information: 
 

 Contact Charlotte by email at charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org, by phone in the church office:  

 330-650-4359, or by cell phone: 937-925-5200 (before 9pm please, unless it’s an emergency).   

 This number can also be used for text messages. Please give your name so Charlotte knows who is texting   

 her.   

                            
              

                      2018 Budget Forum Meeting 
 
 

   In preparation for the Annual Meeting on January 21, 

   the 2018 Christ Church budget will be presented to   

   the parish on Sunday, January 14 at 9:00 a.m. in the 

   Parish Hall.  This is a chance to see what our financial 

   resources are for the coming year, where they come 

   from, and how they are allocated.  Please bring your 

   questions and join the Rector and Wardens for this 

   important conversation.     

mailto:charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org
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        Wednesdays at Open Door Coffee  
 

January 3, 17, 24, & 31  
 

Charlotte continues to hold office hours at  

Open Door Coffee Company  

(164 N. Main Street) on Wednesdays from  

9am-11am. On the rare weeks that Wednesday  

is not an option for some reason, the alternate  

date will be in the e-blast the week before, the  

Sunday announcements, or if the change is  

very last minute, in an email.   

                                    

                                 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 
Wednesday, January 10 

    Location: Peachtree Southern Kitchen 

 

We’ll pray compline at the restaurant,  

so please be on time! 
 

Topic:  In this season of New Year’s resoluctions,  

we will consider this quote from Richard Rohr,  

“We do not think ourselves into new ways of living, 

we live ourselves into new ways of thinking.” 

What do you think and where does God fit in? 
 
 

Bring a friend and join us for great conversation.  

RSVP to charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson or  

330-650-4359 and let us know you are coming so  

we can let Peachtree know how many to expect. 

                                                  

  Laurel Lake Holy Eucharist and Lunch 

  Thursday, January 4 at 11:00 AM  

        
                            All Christ Church residents of 

                            Laurel Lake, and anyone else who  

                            would like to join us, are invited to  

                            gather at Laurel Lake’s Serenity  

                            Chapel at 11am for Eucharist, then  

                            for lunch following. For more  

  information or to RSVP (required for lunch, but  

  not for Eucharist), please contact Deacon Gretchen  

  Green at ghg2@aol.com . 

                                                                                                                                   

                                           Breakfast Theology 
 

                                    Due to the Annual Meeting   

                          on the third Sunday in  

                                 January, the next Breakfast                    

                                   Theology will be on Sunday,                    

                             February 18 at 9:00 a.m.                             
    

 

 

Healing Service 

Thursday, January 4 at 9:30 a.m. 

Christ Church Chapel 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
On the first Thursday of each month, at 9:30 in  

the chapel, a healing service is offered for anyone  

who would like to ask prayers for themselves or    

others.  The service includes Holy Eucharist.  

 Please join us for this quiet, yet powerful, service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  Happy 2018 everyone! Our first book of the year    

  is "Liturgy of the Ordinary" by Tish Harrison   

  Warren. In this book we explore how Warren  

  learns the liturgy and sacredness of her ordinary  

  life. From eating leftovers to losing her keys, there  

  is a liturgy and sacredness to be found. Join us on 

  Sunday, January 28 at 9:00 a.m. in Parish Hall  

  for a lively discussion. 
                 

                                                       -Allie Heeter 

mailto:charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson
mailto:ghg2@aol.com
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               50
th

 Anniversary Celebration in Hudson  
 

                                           of the 
 

                         Christian Unity Prayer Service 
 

                                 January 18, 2018 
 
 

   The Christian Unity Prayer Service is an Annual International effort to unite Christians around the globe  

   from many different traditions in one day of common prayer. Each year the service is designed by a team  

   from a different part of the world. The resources for this year's Week of Prayer for Christian Unity have   

   been prepared by an ecumenical team of women and men from the Caribbean Council of Churches. 
 

   All members and friends of Hudson churches are invited to attend the Hudson unity celebration, which will  

   be hosted by First Congregational Church, 47 Aurora Rd. It will begin with an ecumenical prayer service 

   at 10:00 a.m. on January 18th.  The Rev. Charlotte Collins Reed will give the sermon.  A catered luncheon   

   will follow the prayer service, followed by a presentation by Joel Ross.  Mr. Ross’ presentation will feature   

   his and his wife’s organization, Beyond Borders, Building a World of Fair Trade. Beyond Borders has been   

   working with and nurturing Haitian metal artists in Croix-des-Bouquets for the past fifteen years. 
 

   The service is open to all and requires no reservation but if you would like to stay for the luncheon (the  

   cost is $15.00), please see Gretchen Green, at your earliest convenience.  I have committed us to a table  

   of 8. We had a good time at our table last year and I expect this year’s will also be a very nice affair. 
 

     Thank you,  
 

   Deacon Gretchen Green, Christ Church CUPS representative 
 

 

          
                          YOGA CLASS  
 
 

                  Monday Mornings at 9:00 

                            in Parish Hall 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    Monday morning yoga classes will resume in  

   Parish Hall on January 22nd. Join certified yoga   

   instructor Kay Powers for a free, gentle, mindful  

   yoga class designed to increase strength and flexi- 

   bility, while releasing tension, reducing stress and  

   promoting relaxation. Suitable for all levels,  

   especially beginners and those with some yoga  

   experience. Please bring a yoga mat. 

 

                                                     

                                  
                                        January 25th  
 

                                      12:00 – 1:00 PM 

                                                Parish Hall 
 

 

                   
 

Topic:  Hudson Phase II Development update       

Speaker:  Greg Hannan 

     Hudson Community Development Director 
 

  Phase II of the redevelopment and expansion of down-  
  town Hudson will add new office space and housing  
  options adjacent to the successful First & Main develop- 
  ment. When completed, it will create an even more  
  vibrant downtown with entertainment, dining, retail,  
  office and residential housing – all within a walkable,  
  mixed-use district.  Hudson Community Development  
  Director Greg Hannan will update us on the progress of  
  Phase II. 

 

 

 

Please R.S.V.P. to  

330-650-4359 or  
Kathy.garber@christchurchhudson.org 
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                             Calling all Writers and Artists 
 
  Christ Church will once again create our own Lenten Devotional Booklet   

  with reflections offered by Christ Church Parishioners.  Everyone is  

  invited to participate, and the booklets will be available on Ash Wednesday (February 14) and the following  

  Sundays. 
 

  Here’s how to sign up to write or create a reflection: 
 

  On January 7, there will be 48 reflection sign out sheets on a table in the Parish Hall (one per day). 
 

  Please choose a reflection or two and be sure to sign them out on the sign up sheet that will be on the table

(just like we do for the Giving Tree in December). Each sheet will contain the readings for that particular 

day. 
 

Write your reflection or create your artwork to go with your day.  If  you are using words, please limit your  

reflection to 200 words.  If you are creating a piece of artwork, the art or a photo of the art  needs to fit on  

one half of an 8.5 x 14 piece of paper. 
 

There will be an instruction sheet on the table telling you how to submit your reflection online. The due  

date for the reflections is Sunday, January 21. This is a quick turn-around, but Lent comes early in 2018  

and we want to be ready. 
 

Questions?  Contact Charlotte at charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org  or 330-650-4359. 

 

    Musical Notes  
    From the Director of Music, 

    Valerie Thorson 
 
 

 

 

   I would like to take this opportunity to thank all  

   the singers and instrumentalists that have given  

   of their talents throughout the fall and Christmas  

   season to Christ Church. Special thanks go to our  

   young musicians: Luke and Maria Metoki,  

   Will Bixby, and Kate and Steven Greer, for their  

   wonderful contributions to our Family Service on   

   Christmas Eve.  
 

   To the amazing CCE Choir: you are all deserving     

   of the highest praise for your dedication and hard  

   work throughout the fall and for our 8:00 service  

   on Christmas Eve.  I am so proud of you and am  

   very glad to be working with you all!  
 

   With love, 
 

   Valerie Thorson 

   Director of Music 

 

   

 A special thank you to  
    Courtney Bixby, Doug and   
    Heather Swift, Jim Lang  
    and all who helped make   
    the Children’s Pageant a   
    success! 
 

 Thank you to the Flower Guild and all who    
   helped make the beautiful Christmas   

     flowers and arrangements possible.  

mailto:charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org
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  Join Charlotte and members of the Outreach Ministry Team on January 11 at 7:00 p.m. at First  

Congregational Church to learn more about how Christ Church can participate in this exciting event. 
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                                            Christ Church 2018 Vestry Candidates 
 
                 This year’s Vestry Candidates are Janet Daniels, Scott Koebley, and Jeanne McKinny. 

               Each candidate was asked to answer the following questions.  Their responses are below. 

                
*  Why would you like to serve on the Christ Church vestry? 

*  What gifts would you bring to the vestry? 

*  Describe your involvement at Christ Church (past and current). 

*  What are your activities and interests outside of Christ Church.  

 

  

  Why would you like to serve on the Christ Church vestry? 
 

  It will be a privilege to serve on the vestry.  Over the past 25 years as a   

  member of Christ Church, I have taken a rather passive approach to sup- 

  porting Christ Church due to other commitments but want to increase my  

  involvement to contribute more to its growth.  I hope to match my deep  

  faith with a stronger commitment to serve others at Christ Church. 

 
  What gifts would you bring to the vestry? 
 

  I look forward to seeing how my strengths (and weaknesses) can be  

  applied on Vestry based on the needs of the Christ Church.  I will do   

  whatever necessary to help the Vestry team of talented individuals meet  

  our objectives.  During my 35-year career with food manufacturing  

  companies like my current employer Tyson Foods, I have demonstrated     

  the ability to communicate well in providing solutions to customer  

  problems and opportunities.  I hope to do the same for Christ Church 

  during my 3-year term. 

 
  Describe your involvement at Christ Church (past and current). 
 

  My three children Sean, Sam and Shelby grew up in Christ Church along with my wife Sarah and 

  myself.  I served as an Usher for several years but more recently, simply been a loyal "8 o'clocker".  

 
  What are your activities and interests outside of Christ Church? 
  

  My family loves to get together for holidays and long weekends at destinations closer to them (Sean lives  

  in Richmond, Sam in Chattanooga and Shelby in Austin) which has proved to be a challenge in recent  

  years as they have settled down South.  We love to hike, bike, fish and go to musicals & movies.  I have  

  helped coach Hudson High School Girls Rugby for the past 7 years, mostly since I am one of the few  

  people who understand the sport after playing 10 years in my distant past.  I currently work for Tyson   

  Foods after 7 years with Sugardale and 15 years with Kraft/Oscar Mayer Foods. I grew up in Western  

  PA but started my Ohio roots graduating from The College of Wooster and continue to visit Wooster 

  frequently for football & basketball games.  

   Scott Koebley 



8 

 
When Dave McCallops approached me about running for vestry, he 

was very careful to give me time to think and pray about it.  However, 

I had already been thinking that I would like to run and I replied ‘yes’ 

quickly.   There are many challenges for Christ Church Episcopal in 

the coming years and I would like to be part of the work required to 

shape our church for the future. 
 

I have loved this church since we first walked through the doors of the 

chapel in 1987.  Our fourth child, Sarah, was baptized here just 8 

weeks after we moved to Hudson and all of our children attended  

Sunday School here.   We moved from Hudson to Grand Rapids, 

Michigan for 8 years, from 1992-2000.  I was excited to return to 

Christ Church, which has seemed to be my spiritual home all along,  

in 2000.  All told, our family has been here for 22 years. 
 

Before I retired in 2016, I worked as an aide in the Hudson City 

Schools libraries for over 10 years.  I am an avid cyclist, traveler,  

and flaneuse (Google it!).  I knit, a lot, which keeps me out of trou-

ble.  I also love reading, especially history.   
 

I served on vestry 2002-2005.  I have participated in choir and Chris-

tian formation and have served as a delegate to diocesan conventions 

for Christ Church.   I have been the mentor of Education for Ministry 

here since 2005.  That has given me a lot of experience in small 

groups. We practice theological reflection each week on topics chosen 

by the members of EFM.   In my opinion, it is my experience with 

small groups and theological reflection that qualifies me to be a mem-

ber of the small group called vestry.   

Janet Daniels 

 

  I first became involved with Christ Church through enrolling   

  in Education for Ministry in the fall of 2014. The following  

  spring my family and I joined the church, and since I have   

  looked for opportunities to serve through participation in  

  Open M, Welcome Table and service on Outreach and  

  Fellowship committees. In addition to my work with the  

  church, I am an active member of Hudson League for Service  

  and manage Scholastic book fairs and assist in planning and  

  running the Hudson Ice Cream Social. For the past four years,   

  I've been a volunteer with the Hudson Food Pantry and help  

  clients on Distribution day. I've recently begun working as a  

  substitute aid primarily in the special education class rooms in  

  Hudson City Schools. I look forward to any opportunity to  

  serve my community and church, and am eager to serve on  

  the Vestry.   Jeanne McKinny                
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                     Christ Church 2018 Convention Delegate Candidates 
 

                          This year’s Convention Delegate Candidates are Sallie Bear, Courtney Bixby,  

                                          Dave McCallops, Malcolm Robbie and George Van Buren 
                                         
                                  Questions for those running for Diocesan Convention Delegate 
 

•  Why would you like to serve as a delegate of Christ Church to the Diocesan Convention? 

•  What would you hope to achieve by being a delegate to the Convention?  

•  Please provide a brief history of your involvement and activities at Christ Church and or the diocese. 

     

 
   Why would you like to serve as a delegate of Christ Church to the 

   Diocesan Convention? 
 

   As a past delegate to Diocesan Convention, I found it to be a very inspirational    

   and informative experience which I thoroughly enjoyed. It was a great oppor- 

   tunity to network with members of other parishes as well as to learn about  

   programs and events in the Diocese, including outreach and youth programs.  

   Additionally, I am confident that I will appropriately represent the interests of  

   our parish when voting on all business items. 

  
  What would you hope to achieve by being a delegate to the Convention? 
 

  I feel the role of a Convention delegate is 1) to educate myself on the business   

  items to be discusses/voted on during the session and represent Christ Church   

 appropriately with my vote; 2) meet and interact with members of other parishes as well as members of the  

 Bishop’s staff to enable future collaboration, and 3) to share information about both Diocese business  

 decisions and programs/activities with the members of Christ Church upon return from Convention. 

 My hope is to successfully accomplish all three of these items. 

  
  Please provide a brief history of your involvement and activities at Christ Church and or the diocese. 
 

 Currently I serve as the Episcopal Youth Community (EYC) Youth Group Leader as well as one of two  

 Middle/High School Sunday School teachers. I have also directed the children’s Christmas Pageant for the  

 past five years. As a member of the Christ Church Personnel Committee I have been very involved in  

 updating job descriptions and employment agreements for our current staff. I also serve on the Christ  

 Church Connections Ministry highlights of which include coordinating our participation in the Hudson  

 Memorial Day Parade as well as Hudson Merchant Trick or Treat. Past service to our parish include Vestry  

 Member, Vestry Clerk, and pre-school and elementary Sunday School teacher. 

  
  Please provide some brief information about your activities and interests outside of Christ Church. 
 

For the past 11 years I have worked as a Human Resources Director for Ernst & Young, LLP. I am also  

very involved in my son’s Cub Scout pack serving as the Membership & Marketing leader, the “Popcorn 

Kernel” (managing all popcorn fundraising sales), and the Lion Den leader – leading kindergarten boys 

through their first year of Cub Scouts.  

Courtney Bixby 
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• Please provide a brief history of your involvement and activities at Christ Church and or   

  the diocese.   

  Presently I am helping out as an Eucharistic lay minister for the 8:00 service, Sunday school teacher and   

  help with the flowers, also working towards completing EFM. 

 

• Please provide  some brief information about your activities and interests outside of Christ     

  Church. 

      Engineer for NASA, 3 grown daughters love to Olympic weight lift, Yoga 

      Presently living in a very tiny 2 bedroom apartment as they rebuild our home due to a whole house fire in   

      August & driving my wife bonkers. 

Malcolm Robbie 

• Why would you like to serve as a delegate of    

   Christ Church to the Diocesan Convention? 
 

       Having served as a delegate in the past at St. John's  

       Episcopal and listening to the needs of our congregation  

       from the various ministries I believe and hope that I   

       may be of service in this regard.  

 

• What would you hope to achieve by being a delegate   

   to the Convention? 
       First and foremost, to represent Christ Church as I am   

       called to do. 

 

    Why would you like to serve as a delegate of Christ Church to the Diocesan Convention? 
 

    I would like to represent Christ Church at the convention in order to evaluate and vote on resolutions  

    that will help shape the future of the diocese. 

 

   What would you hope to achieve by being a delegate to the convention? 
 

    I hope to personally achieve a greater understanding of the Episcopal Church in Northeastern Ohio by   

    participating in the legislative process. 

 

   History of involvement in Christ Church: 
 

    Member since 1992 

    Vestry member 2013-2015 

    Stewardship Chairperson 2014 

    Junior Warden 2014 

    Senior Warden 2015 

 

   Interests outside CCE: 
 

    Maternal Fetal Physician, retiring in 2018 

    Outside interests include travel in the U.S., baking, and reading 

    about European history 1890-1945. 

George Van Buren 
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   REASON TO SERVE AS A DELEGATE AT THE 2018 DIOCESAN CONVENTION 
 

   Opportunity to see how the Church operates at the Diocesan level.   
 

   What are the issues at hand and where in particular are the needs. 
 

   What education programs are offered 
 

   What are the programs for the youth 
 

   What are the global mission plans 
 

   Vision for the future for the diocese 
 

 

   WHAT HOPE TO ACHIEVE FROM ATTENDING THE CONVENTION 
 

   Bring home ideas to Christ Church that we could implement 
 

   Meet new people from around the Diocese for future possible collaboration 
 

   Keep the congregation informed about the business of the church 
 

   Educate those who don’t know the structure of the Episcopal church 
 

 

   INVOLVEMENT WITH  CHRIST CHURCH AND THE DIOCESE 
 

   EFM graduate 
 

   Lay Eucharistic Minister 
 

   Discernment committee for the 2017 Capital Campaign 
 

   Foyer Groups 
 

   Participant in Gift Tree at Christmas 
 

   Open M walk in Akron for 2 years 
 

   Pub Theology enthusiast 
 

   MedWish volunteer 
 

   Spring cleanup volunteer 
 

   Other Outreach Ministries      
                                                                             
 

   INVOLVEMENT ON A DIOCESAN LEVEL 
 

   Met with Bishop of Tanga  from Tanzania prior to the Convention this year 2017 
 

   Volunteer for Reading Camp sponsored by St. Paul’s Cleveland Heights for 3 years 
 

   Attended prior Conventions when a member of Christ Church Kent Oh 
 

   Faculty member for CREDO, a health and wellness program for clergy sponsored by the Church Pension    

   Group in New York City… 
 

   Training program for outreach committees sponsored by the Diocese 
 

   Member Global Mission Action Group at St. Paul’s Cleveland Heights.  I am the representative for their  

   Tanzanian efforts at the Rift Valley Children’s Village 
 
   ACTIVITIES OUTSIDE THE CHURCH 
 

   Board of Directors for the Tanzanian Children’s Fund/Rift Valley Children’s Village 

   Oldeani, Tanzania…also volunteer at the Children’s Village…currently work with returning volunteers to   

   welcome them home and keep them connected to the RVCV 
 

   Vice President for a women’s organization whose goal is to provide a place for community activities  
 

   Travel, yoga, part time Nanny, Broadway Series Playhouse Square 
 

   Continue to work helping others through many avenues 

Sallie Bear 

 To quote Margaret Meade: 
 

 “ Never doubt that a small    

 group of thoughtful citizens can   

 change the world; indeed, it’s  

 the only thing that ever has.” 



12 

 
  Why would you like to serve as a delegate of Christ Church to the Diocesan Convention? 
 

  First of all, I would consider serving as a delegate for Christ Church to be a     

  privilege and an honor. With that, I believe it is important to attend and  

  participate in the governance of our diocese.  In serving as a delegate for the  

  first time in 2017, I better understood how the larger church operates and how  

  our parish “fits into the bigger picture.”  It’s also a humbling to be in a room 

  of hundreds of fellow delegates who are passionate about their own parish, 

  the diocese and the Episcopal church.  It’s a great experience that I found 

  fulfilling and would like to participate in at the 2018 Diocesan Convention. 

 

  What would you hope to achieve by being a delegate to the Convention? 
 

  While the experience in 2017 was very special and rewarding, it was also a bit   

  overwhelming and there was quite a bit of wonderment, and a little bit of  

  confusion, as it was my first time.  I would anticipate that with the 2018  

  Diocesan Convention I would be better prepared on what to expect and how  

  things work, which would allow me to better grasp all that is happening  

  (it is quite a packed agenda for the day!), assist my fellow delegates who were 

  attending for the first time, and determine what is best to take away to share  

  with leadership of the Parish.  

  

  Please provide a brief history of your involvement and activities at Christ Church and or the diocese. 
 

  Over my 22+ years at Christ Church I’ve been on Vestry twice (Junior and Senior Warden the second time  

  I served), was chair of the last Capital Campaign, I chaired the Search Committee that called Charlotte,  

  have served on a number of Stewardship Campaigns and I currently participate as an usher, greeter,  

  counter, coffee hour, flower guild and I’m in my second year of EFM.  I also currently serve on the diocese  

  Commission on Ministry which is a group of eight clergy and eight lay persons that assist candidates as  

  they go through the discernment process to determine if they are called to serve as a priest or deacon.   

 

  Please provide some brief information about your activities and interests outside of Christ Church. 
 

  I am married to Pam (29 years and counting!) and we have 3 children; Kelsey 27, Kathleen 25 and David      

  23.  I grew up in the Episcopal church as I was baptized and confirmed at St. John’s Episcopal Church in    

  Cuyahoga Falls.  I am a Civil Engineer and currently work for Environmental Design Group, a consulting  

  firm in Akron, as the Director of Water Resources.  I’m an avid sports fan, interested in current events  

  history and enjoy working around the house, both inside and out.   

Dave McCallops 

                                                                              

   2018 Giving Envelopes 

 

           If you signed up to receive Giving Envelopes for 2018,  

     they are now available for pick up on the table leading into  

    Parish Hall.  If you didn’t sign up to receive envelopes and  

      would like a box, or if you do not see your box on the table,  

contact Kathy Garber at kathy.garber@christchurchhudson.org  

   or the church office at 330-650-4359 to request a box. 

mailto:kathy.garber@christchurchhudson.org
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Galianna Jackson ~ 1/3 

Mona Wolfman ~ 1/9 

Jill Phipps ~ 1/10 

Marilyn Hansen ~ 1/13 

JoAnn Armstrong ~ 1/15 

David McCallops ~ 1/16 

Megan Girvin ~ 12/14 

Rebecca Wheeler ~ 1/17 

Bill Edwards ~ 1/18 

Ted Mailey ~ 1/19 

Al Donley ~ 1/21 

Ed Gibson ~ 1/23 

Ashton Klespies ~ 1/23 

Allan Belton ~ 1/24 

Celine Agnor ~ 1/25 

Jan Hill ~ 1/26 

Kevin McKinny ~ 1/26 

Marilyn Bankhurst ~ 1/28 

Christopher Haake ~ 1/28 

George Van Buren ~ 1/30 

Virginia Sommers ~ 1/31 
 

Don & Charlotte Reed ~ 1/2 

Ralph & Julie Weary ~ 1/7 

Chub & Marty Russell ~ 1/8 

 

                                  

    

       
• The vestry meeting opened with Bible study and prayer. 

• Bob Zuhl presented the 2018 Christ Church budget, which was   

   approved by the vestry. 

• Bob Zuhl also presented a summary of the responses to the  

  forum on proposed By-Law changes. Based on the conversation  

  at that meeting and a growing understanding of the changes that   

  need to be made to the By-Laws, the wardens and rector recom- 

  mend that we work on the By-Laws in 2018 and wait to ask the   

  congregation to act on the changes until the 2019 Annual  

  Meeting.  The vestry concurred. 

• The vestry looked at the financials through November. Lou  

   Young commented that income is up from what was anticipated  

   and spending is down through November. 

• Guy Wylie, Charlotte Reed, and Kathy Garber met with Officer  
   Harold Hutzell from the Hudson Police Department to walk    

   through the building and talk about security concerns. Guy will   

   work with Kathy on a camera system for the door off the 

   parking lot so that door can be kept locked during the day when   

  few people are in the building. 
• Charlotte Reed asked that $1000 of the Rector’s Discretionary  

   Fund be sent to Bexley Seabury Seminary as a gift from the 

   parish.  The vestry approved. 

• Bob Zuhl reminded the vestry that an inventory needs to be  

   made of the contents of our building for insurance purposes,  

   and we need to develop an orientation for new vestry member. 

• The vestry meeting closed with prayer and thanks to Lou   

   Young, Eileen Gaston, and Roxanne Grattan for their service    

   on the vestry for the past three years. 

 December Vestry Meeting Highlights 

 

 FOR THE REC RD... 
    

    Births:  Shanti Kameela Bhatia, on     
     December 4.  Daughter of  Sarah and  
     Khabir Bhatia.                                               

 

Stewardship Campaign 2018 

“Ready for Lift Off!” Update 
 
 

2018 Stewardship Committee 
Pam Zuhl,  Irene Gillette, Roxanne Grattan, Reed Stith 

 

   As of December 22, we have received 118 pledges,                     

       for a total of $434,369.00.  That total includes 

       14 new pledges and an increase in 54 pledges. 
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Phone: 330-650-4359 
    Fax: 330-655-0695 
On the Web: www.christchurchhudson.org 

  Find us on Facebook! 
https://www.facebook.com/ChristChurchHudson 

 21 Aurora Street 
Hudson, OH 44236 

Clergy  

The Rev. Charlotte Collins Reed, Rector 

Charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org 
 

Affiliated Clergy  

The Rev. Allan Belton, Priest 

The Rev. Gretchen Green, Deacon  
 

Staff  

Kathy Garber, Parish Administrator 

Kathy.garber@christchurchhudson.org 

Valerie Thorson, Organist/Choirmaster 

valtel@yahoo.com 

Sarah Bhatia, Director of Christian Education and 

Youth Ministry, Sbhatia@christchurchhudson.org 

Susie Vanaman, Parish Accountant 

Svanaman@christchurchhudson.org 

Dennis Hido, Sexton  

Darlene Gresco, Housekeeping  

Theresa Venham, Housekeeping  
 

Vestry  

Lou Young,, Sr. Warden 

lgmfyoung@gmail.com 

Bob Zuhl, Jr. Warden 

robertzuhl@gmail.com 
 

Kay Eileraas 

Eileen Gaston  

Roxanne Grattan 

Janet Greer 

Gabe Lefebvre 

Susan Mailey 

Guy Wylie 

Marilyn Hansen, Treasurer, ex officio  

Linda Irving, Clerk, ex officio  
 

 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

8:00 am Rite I/Quiet—Chapel 

10:30 Rite II/Festive—Church 

with Children’s Chapel 

11:45 Coffee Hour 
 

Nursery available for children  

3 and older 10:00—12:00  

Christ Church Hudson is a Parish of the  

Episcopal Diocese of Ohio  - 

www.dohio.org 

    

         Join our Flock! 
    

  The Episcopal Diocese of Ohio has    

  introduced a new group communica- 

  tion service to us called Flocknote.  
 

  What is Flocknote?  Flocknote is an 

email/newsletter type service similar to Constant Contact or MailChimp,  

but also offers a text to join option.   
 

 Why join Flocknote? All congregations are encouraged by the Diocese to   

  join the Flocknote program. We think this will be an extremely useful tool  

 for diocesan congregations because of the Text-to-Join feature.  Every time a  

 person uses Flocknote to subscribe to the church contact list, the diocesan list   

 will be automatically updated.   
 

 We are asking the congregation to join us in signing up for Flocknote at our  

 Annual Meeting on January 21.  Stay tuned for more details!  

 


